EDITOR'S REPORT

RES GROWING

@ Announcement of the forming of a San Franci
Section of the Audio Engineering Society adds Weg
Coast representation to this rapidly growing organim
tion. Acting Chairman is [. R, Ganic. Other officen
are Walter Selsted, acting vice-chairman; Don Lincoh,
secretary; Frank Lennert, treasurer. Committee appoint
ments are: J. Alan O’Neil, Harold W. Lindsay, admis
sions; Ross H. Snyder, meetings; Dick Beck and Juck
Hawkins were designated to represent the group for the
national nominations committee. ;

Those in this area who are interested in joining may
obtain further information by writing Don E. Lincol,

325 19th St., Oakland 12, Calif.

It is really too bad that no AES group has vet bea!
formed in the Chicago area. Undoubtedly there ar:
hundreds of audio engineers who live in Chicago and its
suburbs who would like to join and if those interested
will address their inquiries to this office, well try and
help them get started.

While we're on the subject, don’t forget that there is s
chapter of the AES in the Twin Cities area. John
Goodell of Minnesota Electronics, 6th and Minnesys
Sts., St. Paul, Minn., heads this group.

—J.H.P.
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